SCOTT SCHWAB Secretary of State



Memorial Hall, 1st Floor 120 S.W. 10th Avenue Topeka, KS 66612-1594 (785) 296-4564 sos.kansas.gov

Testimony on HB2042 (written)

House Corrections & Juvenile Justice Committee Monday, January 28, 2019

Chairman Jennings and members of the Committee:

I offer this testimony today on behalf of the Office of Secretary of State in support of HB2042, removing the authority of the Secretary of State to prosecute election crimes.

For several years, local officials did not prosecute accusations of voter fraud due to limited resources and higher profile crimes. The reasoning was understandable, pragmatic and served as the basis for the previous secretary to seek prosecutorial power.

The Attorney General was elected by the residents of Kansas to serve as the chief litigator and chief law enforcement officer for the State of Kansas. Continuity is essential to any legal defense of the State. HB2042 would streamline such litigation in Kansas by allowing the Attorney General to prosecute cases of voter fraud. Secretary Schwab is a businessman, not an attorney, and believes the limited legal resources of the Office would be more appropriately applied to administering the constitutional duties of the Office of Secretary of State and ensuring Kansas elections continue to be safe and trustworthy.

I ask for your support of HB2042. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

Katie Koupal

Deputy Assistant Secretary of State

Communications & Policy

785.296.4052 | katie.koupal@ks.gov